

State of New Mexico ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

Harold Runnels Building 1190 St. Francis Drive, P.O. Box 26110 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87502 (505) 827-2850



JUDITH M. ESPINOSA SECRETARY

RON CURRY
DEPUTY SECRETARY

October 14, 1994

Mr. Ken Smith, Manager NMED District III P.O. Box 965 1001 N. Solano Drive Las Cruces, New Mexico 88001

Dear Mr. Smith:

This is to inform you that the Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau (HRMB) of the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has, at the request of the U.S. Army Air Defense Artillery Center and Fort Bliss extended the Public Comment period for the Fort Bliss Open Burn/Open Detonation draft Permit by 30 days. The public comment period shall now officially end on November 16, 1994, and not on October 16, 1994 as stated in HRMB's Legal Notice that was dated August 26, 1994. The Media in District III have been contacted to inform the public accordingly. Thanks.

Sincerely,

Barbara Hoditschek, Manager

RCRA Permits Program

Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau

cc: File-Red, 1994.